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May 11, 1976 

Office of the White House Press Secretary 

l'h~ ~lHI TE HOUSE 

TEXT OF A HEHORANDUlvl FROM Ti:-1E 

PRESIDErn TO 1!:lE HEADS OF DEPARTMENTS 


AND AG~N'CIES 


• May 10, 1976 

HEHORANDUH FOR THE HEADS OF 

DEPARTNENTS AND AGEHCIES 

I am pleased to announce that The Honorable Richard L. 
Roudebush, Administrator of Veterans Affairs, has agreed 
to serve as Chairman of the Cornbined Federal Campai[;n
for the Hationa1 Capital Area this fall. 

This campaign, which will begin in September, combines 
into a single drive the solicitation efforts of the 
United way of the National Capital Area, the National 
Health Agencies, and the International Service Agencies. 
In this one drive we will seek to do our share to meet 
the needs of more than 150 local, national and inter­
national health, 'ttJe1fare and social service agencies. 

These organizations deserve our vlhc1ehearted support.
'working together through the Combined. Federal Cawpaicn 
we can provide the needed help for our neighbors and 
friends with special needs. To those in need, the 
voluntary agencies are a beacon of hope. Frequently, 
they are the only source for needed assistance. 

Through the Combined Federal Campaign, Federal workers 
and military personnel are offered a unique opportunity 
to help persons in our community, in our Nation and in 
overseas lands by one gift once a year. Their p1edt·;es 
can be fulfilled through voluntary payroll deductions. 
I am confident that ~tr. Roudebush will have your whole­
hearted support in this endeavor. I urge you to cOumend 
the campaign to Federal employees and Lli1itary personnel 
in your organization. 

GERALD R. FORD 

il if 1/: if 

• 


Digitized from Box 26 of the White House Press Releases at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library




